Council on General Education
October 27, 2016 – 3:30 p.m. – Stipes 501


Fall 2016 CGE Membership
Betsy Perabo			Program of Liberal Arts and Sciences	(Multicultural)
Keith Holz			Art					(Humanities/Fine Arts)
P.K. Babu			Physics					(Math/Natural Sciences)
Cheryl Bailey 			Communication				(Basic Skills/Public Speaking)
Darcy Plymire, Chair		Kinesiology				(Human Well-Being)
Jongnam Choi			Geography				(Social Science)
Krista Bowers Sharpe		Library					(At-Large)
Kathleen O’Donnell-Brown	English					(Basic Skills/Writing)
Jonathan Day			Political Science				(Social Science)
Steve Bennett			Geology				(Math/Natural Sciences)
Ute Chamberlin			History					(Humanities)
Gary Daytner			Educational Studies			(At-Large)
Joi Wells			Student Government Association
Kyle Mayborn			College of Arts and Sciences		(Ex-Officio, Dean’s Council Rep.)
Nancy Parsons			Office of the Provost			(Ex-Officio, Provost’s Rep.)
Michelle Yager			Advising Center				(Ex-Officio, COAA Rep.)

GERC Members
Gordon Pettit			Philosophy				(Arts & Sciences)
Marty Maskarinec		Computer Science			(Business & Technology)
Emily Shupe			DFMH					(COEHS)
Julie Dalmasso			CSD					(Fine Arts & Communication)
Marjorie Allison			English					(Past Chair, CGE)
Diane Sandage			Sociology & Anthropology		(Past Chair, CGE)
Ken Clontz			LEJA					(CAGAS, Ex-officio)

Elected Members Present: Holz, Plymire, Choi, Bowers Sharpe, O’Donnell-Brown, Bennett, Chamberlin, Perabo, Babu, Day, Bailey.

GERC Members Present: Pettit, Maskarinec, Shupe, Dalmasso, Allison, Sandage. 

Elected Members Excused/Absent:  Wells; Daytner. 

Ex-Officio Members (CGE/GERC)  Present: Mayborn, Parsons, Clontz, Yager

Ex-Officio Members Excused/Absent:

Guests Present:  Dr. Christopher Pynes and Provost Kathy Neumann.

CGE Chair Darcy Plymire called the meeting to order at 3:35 p.m. in Stipes 501.

Minutes, Introductions, and Reports:

Minutes of the October 6th meeting were considered. Perabo moved to approve with corrections. Allison seconded. Minutes are approved.

No additions to the agenda.

Chair Plymire will be gone to a conference next week. PK Babu will take over as chair for that meeting. 

Reports: 
a. Office of the Provost - Nancy Parsons –She has received all spring/summer data and impact reports except from Biology and parts of foreign language. She has some questions for theater. Otherwise, compliance is good. She will have data for us soon. 
b. CAS - Kyle Mayborn –none. He thanked the committee for its hard work in approving the Anthropology courses.
c. University Advising - Michelle Yager. – No report. Babu asked for verification of the last day to drop – October 30th. 
d. Faculty Senate/Articulation Requests – 2 since the last meeting. 1 was approved and 1 is still under review. Anthropology 210 passed through the Senate on Tuesday. 

Old Business:

Questions about the Gen Ed Review for Dr. Pynes and Provost Neumann.

Q: Is this a charge from the Senate or from the Provost’s Office?
A: Yes. Provost Neumann asked the ExComm of the Senate to write this charge and they put together a list with the Provost of things to be considered. 

Provost Neumann: Thank you to the committee as this will be a lot of time and hard discussions. The review is NOT in any way about eliminating Gen Ed. It is not a suggestion or desire or plan to eliminate the liberal arts. It is not an intent to get into turf wars and finger pointing. It IS a comprehensive review of our gen ed requirements. We have a responsibility to the students to make sure it is relevant and improved. We can’t stop reviewing or assessing their education requirements.  It has been 12 years since the last review. Academic majors are on an 8 year review schedule. There has been the addition of Foreign Language/Global Issues requirement since the last review. We should look to see if that requirement is giving us the outcomes we expected. 

Q: Can you talk about FLGI? What was its purpose and do you feel it has achieved its purpose? 
A: Neumann – Provost Rollo felt strongly that students should have a foreign language. Could ours? That received a lot of discussion and a little bit of pushback. The compromise was FLGI, which was instituted a couple of years after he left. This is one aspect of the review. For example, when GERC examined gen eds last time, W courses went away. I am not presupposing that FLGI goes away. 

Q: FLGI is a graduation requirement, so it’s not really gen ed, right? 
A:  Pynes-CAGAS has begun to accept credit for what we see as FLGI. It’s almost impossible to get a degree without accidentally taking an FLGI course. 
Neumann – FLGI is not a natural fit anywhere for evaluation.

Q: Can you have a course that both fulfills your gen ed requirements and FLGI?
A: Pynes – you can double-dip up to two classes.
Neumann – there are FLGI classes that are not in gen ed. 
Parsons – we do have a document showing non gen ed FLGI classes. 
Comment – some upper level courses in sociology, for example, are FLGI and not gen ed. 
Mayborn – remember that each department decides how FLGI will be met.
Neumann – similar to how the W was administered. 

Q: How many students take foreign language? 
Clontz – very few. Languages requires 2, 3, 4 classes to meet the requirements. 
Pynes – also a certain level of high school language. Used to be one year of high school language = one semester of college language. The registrar cannot think of even one case where a student’s diploma was on hold because of not meeting the FLGI requirement. 
Comment – Foreign language is the only department requiring foreign language to graduate. 
Comment – There is no explanation of FLGI in the catalog. CIE’s form has the goals but the students aren’t told. 
Neumann – I could not find that in any of the catalogs during the last few years. 
(The goals for FLGI were read for the committee and can be found on the CIE forms.)
Pynes and Neumann commented that there is a lot of diversity in what those goals mean. 

Q: Back to the dot items on the charge – do they mean to include or for example? 
A: Pynes - Dot items are subsumed in a list of things. For example usually means to be included.

Q: So we have to do the “for examples”?
A: Neumann – they should be looked at and you can add other items to the list. 

Q: That sounds like a mandate.
A: Neumann – mandate is a strong word. You have all done reviews and know how to do them. Whatever they are – examples/dots/bullets – perhaps it’s time to look at them. 

Q: What about multi-cultural versus other graduation requirements. MC is gen ed; FLGI is graduation requirement. Are we talking about the possibility of saying FLGI is unnecessary? Can we say we don’t need it or only in graduation or gen ed? 
A: Pynes - Suggest anything you want to the Faculty Senate. There are other examples/certain kinds of categories that get called out. Communications has required courses but also humanities courses. Look at how things are categorized. A review like this can allow us to show what gen ed looks like. ISU pulls out math and communication as a graduation requirement. If we feel that would be beneficial, we could do this. We know what we like, what works. We want to know if we are doing it the way we should be doing it after 10 years. 
Neumann – there has been lots of creep. There have been substantial additions to the number since last review. 
Pynes – there are more gen eds in the 300 level. 
Neumann – there are 19-25 prefixes and from 50-some to 70-some multicultural courses. It may be time to look hard at these again. 

Q: Another question from our last meeting. Is the Senate or Provost implying there are problems? Are there? 
A: Neumann – there is a noticeable change since the last review. We should look at them. Has gen ed gotten out of focus? It’s been 12 years – it’s time to look at it again. Are we meeting the goals of general education? 
Q: Are we allowed to survey the students?
A: Neumann – You can but I’m not sure that the students have the ability to tell us. Most students don’t understand the system or have enough perspective. You can do it if you wish, of course. 
Pynes – I don’t think the students have any frame of reference. 
Comment – Students are frustrated in that even academic advisors don’t seem to understand what/how many courses you have to take to graduate. Students could point us to frustrations in understanding or readability of gen ed. They may see redundancies. They could give us some useful information.
Comment – is a survey the best way? Some of us and advisors could tell us the same information. I agree with Jonathan. We should develop a chart or device to help students.

Q: How much depth are you expecting in this report? How can we meet the March deadline? Can we just report progress then?
A: Pynes – There are two meetings in April if March isn’t enough. You could divide into subgroups. In terms of the kinds of things you want to report, that is up to you. You could say you like everything but the catalog language or suggest 17 changes. 
Comment – glacial changes. Could we even decide one thing by March? We could make some suggestions.
Comments – the last GERC we surveyed faculty. If we were to do that this time, it would take a lot of time. December and January are pretty much dead, so we wouldn’t get anything until February. 
Neumann – if we are only going to do this every 10-12 years, I would prefer we do it right. 
Pynes – Faculty Senate has no teeth so it cannot force CGE/GERC to be done by March. 
Neumann – had hoped that we would be done by the end of the year and had hoped that this could be started earlier. These are difficult conversations. I want GERC/CGE to feel that they have the time to have all the conversations they want about the topics. If there’s no time line, there is talk. Time lines can keep the conversation (and progress) moving forward. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Q: Is CIE still there? Can we involve them? Departments with global issues thought language was too hard? 
A: Neumann – some departments felt students would be better served by another option than a language. Global issues was added as a counter. 
Comment – in the original survey, two colleges wanted foreign language and two wanted global issues.
Comment – the minute that became an option, we couldn’t make students take 3 foreign language classes.
Comment – at that time, foreign language was counting 1 year of high school language as one semester of college language. They sampled students and discovered that something like 80% had 2 years of high school language. 
Comment – are we still committed as a university to having student learn a foreign language? 
Pynes – Originally we didn’t allow transfer credit for GI classes. We do now so that requirement has been weakened. Again, there has not been a graduation hold because of non-fulfillment of FLGI. There are so many GI classes that it would be difficult to graduate without taking one. 
Comments – CIE and CAGAS are under the Faculty Senate. FLGI is under CAGAS because it is a graduation requirement. It’s the same as Human Wellbeing and Multicultural. There is a statute that says we must have these so we are covered with specific classes. There are some in other schools. Before the last review there were 6 categories. Not all GI courses are gen ed – some are discipline specific. Some of that is to accommodate transfer students. 

Q: Dot 2 FYE. Changes?
A: Pynes – we used to require 2 Y classes and now it’s one Y and University 100.
Comment – is that part of our charge?
Neumann – not suggesting we eliminate Univ. 100.
Comments – there is some confusion with the human well-being and financial well-being requirements. Human well-being is 3 hours. Univ 100 is 1 hour and financial well-being is 2 hours. 
Neumann – is the definition of the categories still relevant and valuable? These are valuable courses but don’t fit in the model exactly. 
Comment – in the past we have had other valuable courses come forward but don’t know where to put them. 

Final comment – Pynes – you have two senators on this committee and you can have the chair email me if you have questions. 

Comment – we are talking heavily about foreign language but don’t have anyone on this committee from that department. Can we have someone from there on the committee? 
Comment – as we move into discussions, we can invite other stakeholders to the meeting.
Comment – like the new CIE chair – Chandra Amaravadi.
Pynes – you didn’t ask who gets to vote – I will leave that up to the committee.

Thanks are given to Provost Neumann and Chair Pynes for their attendance and willingness to answer questions about the charge.

Comments and Question following the departure of Neumann and Pynes:

Question – this committee is only devoted to GERC business?
Answer – yes. That’s how it was done in the past. We do take care of articulation requests and changes in assessment plans but no new courses. 

Some suggestions on areas to discuss going forward:
· What courses are necessary and valuable?
· Do those courses belong in gen ed or as graduation requirements?
· Do we know if Univ 100 is helping with retention? Is it working?
· What are the basic skills students need? 
· How do we make gen ed clear to students?
· Do we need to structure gen ed in a different way? 
· Examination of FLGI; MC; Human wellbeing; other categories
· Are there too many classes listed in some of these categories? Not enough? 

It was suggested that we form subcommittees at the next meeting. Please send Darcy your thoughts on what subcommittees are needed and which you would like to be a part of. 

Nancy mentioned that Women studies 360 should have goals 4 and 5 – change those on the chart from google docs. 

Jongnam moved to adjourn and Cheryl seconded. Meeting adjourned. 

